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February 6, 2017  No. 1 

 
PARISH CONTACTS: 
 

PH: 9873 1341 
 

PARISH PRIEST  
Father Dispin John 
 

PARISH SECRETARIES 
Mrs. Elisa Kelesidis 
Mrs. Martine Giles 
 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATES 
Mrs. Maree O’Keefe 
 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Open first Monday of each month 
8.30 -9.00am Multi Purpose Room 
 
 

CO-ORDINATOR 
Kathleen Spicer 
 
 
 

LUNCH ORDERS 
 

Every Tuesday  Lunchtime 
To order register online: 
www.flexischools.com.au     
 

CAMP AUSTRALIA  
 

Before & After School Care 1300 105 343 
 
 

CO-ORDINATOR 
Cherry Manapol   
 
HOURS:  7.00  -8.30 am 
     3.20 –6.15 pm 
 
 
SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS 
 

Monday -Friday, 8.30am –4.00pm  

490 Whitehorse Road, Mitcham VIC 3132 
Phone: 03 9874 1575       Fax: 03 9873 2099 

Email: principal@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au    Web: www.sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au 

 
 COMING UP AT ST JOHN’S      

 
FEBRUARY 7 Tuesday Parent Association Meeting, 7.00pm 
   8 Wednesday No School for Preps 
   9 Thursday Prep Welcome Dinner, 6.00pm 
   13 Monday School Photos 
   14 Tuesday Parent/ Teacher/ Students “Getting to Know You” Discussions 
   15 Wednesday No School for Preps 
      Parent/ Teacher/ Students “Getting to Know You” Discussions 
   19 Sunday Founders Day Mass/ 65th Year Parish Anniversary/ Farewell to Fr Mark, 11.15am 
   20 Monday School Assembly, 8.50am 
      Twilight School Sports, 4.45pm  
  

         Click here to access St John’s Parish Newsletter 

 
 

Lord God, you love us more than we can ever imagine.  
Guide us at the beginning of this school year. 

Help us to grow and be nourished in many ways as Jesus’ disciples.  
Renew our passion for sharing your wisdom and nurture our compassion  

for those in need of greater support. 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
We welcome all our families to the 2017 school year.  Beginning each school year 
for me as principal is filled with excitement.  I just love the opportunity to be on 
this journey with every family and watching our students grow every day both in 
their confidence and their learning.  I feel so blessed to have such a passionate and 
committed staff who aspire to be the best they can be and you can see this by the 
wonderful vibrant learning spaces. 
 

Our word to drive our learning and teaching this year is GROW.   

 
We look forward to sharing with you how this will be developed in 2017.  In the office foyer we have a special 
display with all students and staff hands to show how we will grow together this year.   
 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
http://www.stjohnsmitcham.com.au/welcome.php?Category=News&SubCategory=_Parish+News
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We welcome our new families to St John’s:  
Baguley  Borloz  Bright  Clifford/Natoli  Finlay  Godfrey Hale
  Horvat  Hualngo Idirisinghe  Kim   Pettit  Villalon  Yang 
Zhao 
 

We especially welcome our new students:  
Monique, Riley, Alana, Lexie, Evie, Ellie, Luka, Samuel, Isaac, Lachlan, Ben, Milla, Gabi, Ruah, Victor, Bas-
ti, Christine, Anna, Kevin, Jeff, Lynda and Matthew(MJ) 
 
A special welcome to our new parish priest Fr. Dispin John.  Some of you may have met him at weekend 
masses over the past few weeks.  Dispin is very keen to have an active role in school events and is looking for-
ward to the opportunity to meet you all. 
 
A big thank you to our Parents’ Association for providing a wonderful morning tea on the first day back.  It 
was great seeing our families enjoying one another’s company.  There is more included in today’s newsletter 
about the PA so please read on! 
 
Included in today’s newsletter is the calendar for Term 1 and Year level newsletters for Prep and Year 1/2.  
The term newsletters for Years 3/4 and 5/6 will be available next week.  We will also send out a 2017 full year 
calendar later this week.   
 
Student Leadership 
We congratulate all our Year 6 students on their leadership roles this year.  We will have an official badge 
presentation ceremony on Monday 20 February and invite all parents to attend.  The leadership positions are as 
follows: 
 
School Captains:   Charlotte Cetoupe and Jeremy Sniegowski 
School Vice Captains:  Ashley Annett and David Elliott 
Sports Leaders: Elena Ibarra, Josh Jenkins, Megan Smith, Callum Leyden, George Molnar, An-

nabelle Taylor 
ICT Leaders:    Aidan Doherty, Nicholas Novak, Frank Guo, Ryan Werikhe 
Arts Leaders:    Sally Spicer, Chloe Li, Talia Saez, Frances Wang 
Environment Leaders:   Patrick Stanyer, Sareana Bastian, Emma Breaden, Alex Chan 
Social Justice: Frances Taboada, Aaliyah Gencarelli, Charlotte Pearce, Jade Iacuone, Lynda 

Kim 
 
Introducing our 2017 school captains 
 

My name is Charlotte Cetoupe. I am 11 years old and my role 
this year at St John’s is School Captain. My favourite subjects 
are Writing and Art and I enjoy drawing, singing, reading and 
creating different pieces of artwork. I am also part of the School 
Choir and Scottish Dancing group.  
Outside of school I do scouts, piano and art classes. My goal for 
this year is to improve my leadership skills and make the school 
a great place so that everyone feels excited when coming to 
school.  
 

Hi, my name is Jeremy and I am the School Captain of 2017. I 
love sport especially football, soccer, badminton and many other 
sports. I am 11 years and I was born on the 22nd of November 
2005. I love animals - all animals and airplanes. This year as 
school captain I want to try and raise more money for Caritas Australia. 
 

My name is Ashley Annett and I’m 11 years old. This year I am Vice- captain of St John’s. My favourite sub-
jects at school are Writing, Art and Performing Arts. I am a part of the school choir and Scottish dancing 
group. Outside of school I am a dancer, scout and netballer. I am passionate about animals, the way they are 
treated and their rights. My goal for this year is to make sure all the students at this school are happy. 
 

Hi, I’m David and this year I am the Vice-captain for our school. I like playing basketball and helping people. 
In past years I have contributed in Scottish dancing and choir. I am 11 years’ old 
and my birthday is 11th of October 2005. This year I hope to help the school with anything that you need or 
you think is best. I want to grow in my public speaking skills. 
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Staffing 2017 
Fr. Dispin John  Parish Priest 
Jacqui Marshall  Principal 
Beth Johnson  Deputy Principal, Student Wellbeing & 5/6 support 
Naomi Curtis  Prep Teacher 
Vicky Pejic   Year 1/2 Teacher 
Bianca Martino  Year 1/2 Teacher, Learning and Teaching Leader and eLearning Leader 
Emma Buis   Year 3/4 Teacher 
Kellie Cumming  Year 3/4 Teacher and Numeracy Leader 
Rebecca Fry  Year 3/4 Teacher 
Tom Jackson  Year 5/6 Teacher and PE Teacher 
Monica O’Shannassy  Year 5/6 Teacher and Religious Education Coordinator and Learning and Teaching 

 Leader 
Penelope Lang  Performing Art Teacher/Leader 
Anne Sciola  Italian Teacher 
Ange Crowe  Literacy Leader and Reading Recovery 
Rosemary Vastbinder Classroom teacher (Tuesday 3/4KC) 
Melinda Kerwin   Learning Support Officer (Prep and 1/2) 
Kim Wilson-Hartrick Learning Support Officer (Year 3/4) 
Nicole Dunning  Learning Support Officer (Year 3/4) 
Kate Hetherington Learning Support Officer (Year 3/4) 
Julie Carroll  Learning Support Officer (Year 3/4) 
Connie Pearse  Learning Support Officer (Year 5/6) 
Sue Walmsley  Library Administration 
Jenny Macleod  Office Administration  
 
 
 
Parent/Teacher/Student - “Getting to Know You “ Discussions 
We look forward to seeing all our families on Tuesday 14 February (3:50pm – 7pm) and Wednesday 15 Febru-
ary (3:50pm – 6pm) our getting to know you discussions.  This is a fantastic opportunity for families and 
teachers to meet and for families to share a little about your child and their hopes and dreams for the year 
ahead.  Students are welcome to attend with their parents.  Research tells us that that students experience great-
er success in their learning when there are strong, positive relationships between home and school and parents 
have an active role in their children’s learning.  Information on how to book an interview time is located fur-
ther in the newsletter. 
 
Car parking – “Kiss and Drop Area” 
As we begin another school year it is an important time to remind you of the importance of using the Kiss and 
Drop area outside the front of the school correctly in the morning.  To allow traffic to move please do not leave 
your vehicle.  If you wish to come into the school, please park on the basketball courts.  We have also noticed 
that some vehicles are not stopping at the stop sign outside the church.  For your safety please drive cautiously 
around the school.  Thanks for your support with this matter. 
 
School photo’s 
2017 school photos will be taking place on Monday 13 February.  Students are to wear their full summer uni-
form. 
 
St John’s Parish Feb Feast 
The Parish Feb feast cultural food event will be held on Friday February 24 here at St Johns beginning at 
6:30pm.  Tickets will be on sale after each mass this weekend. $25 per adult, Children $5 includes soft drink 
and icy pole.   
 
Year 7 enrolment changes for Catholic Secondary schools 
Last year changes were made to the enrolment process.  If your child is currently in Year 6 applications close 
on 17 February 2017.  If your child is currently in Year 5 applications close on 25 August 2017.   
 
Student verification and medical forms 
These forms were sent home late last week.  Could you please ensure they are returned by Friday as it is vital 
that we have up to date contact and medical details for all students. 
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CSEF Information 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions fund (CSEF) is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible 
families to cover costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities.  If you hold a valid concession card, you 
may be eligible.  Please see information later in the newsletter. 
 
Camp Australia 
Camp Australia have begun as the provider for our before and after school care program and I thank you all 
for your support during this time of change.  The new co-ordinator for the program is Cherry Manapol and she 
is very excited to be part of our community.   
You can register for an account and manage your bookings at www.campaustralia.com.au or call the Custom-
er Service Team on 1300 105 343.  Please feel free to contact Jenny is the office if you have any further que-
ries about the program. 
 
I hope everyone has a great week and I look forward to seeing many of you at the Prep/Year 1 Welcome Fam-
ily Dinner on Thursday Night.   
 
Jacqui Marshall 
Principal 

Please remember to like our Facebook 
page St John’s Parish Primary School 
Mitcham to stay up to date with upcom-
ing events 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

Welcome back!  
 

Congratulations to the following people who celebrated 
their birthday on the school holidays: Gabriel Gonza-
lez,Abigail leyden, Atonio Tauali’I Anna Finlay, Isaac 
Indirisinghe, Emma Breaden, Frances Wang, Luka 
Horvat, Kane Crawford, Elena Ibarra, Ellie Hale, Ai-
dan Puls, Ashley Annett and Harry Molnar–Andric. 
 

This week we congratulate Mikayla Rodstrom, Emma 
Oakley and Thomas Stanyer. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

The Uniform Shop was open today and will be open 
on the first Monday of each month during school 
term. Families that are unable to attend at this time 
are able to place an order at the office for pickup and 
payment at a later date. 

CDF BANKING 
 

CDF (Catholic Development 
Fund) Student Banking will com-
mence this Wednesday 8 Febru-
ary. Students are able to open an 

account by filling in the application form  availa-
ble from the school office.  

http://www.campaustralia.com.au
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FROM YOUR PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION ­­­– Do we have news for you? Read on! Do you have news for 
us? Tell us on yourpa.sjm@gmail.com or like us on Facebook at “St John’s Parish Primary Mitcham”. 
 
Welcome 
The new school year has launched and so have the activities of the St John’s Parents Association! We would 
like to welcome all of you to the new year, particularly prep families and others who are new to the school. The 
Parents Association’s primary objectives are to support the principles of inclusivity and compassion in our 
school community as well as raising funds/applying for grants for the benefit of our kids’ wellbeing and educa-
tion. Regardless of whether you have a specific role on the PA committee, you – as a parent/carer – are auto-
matically a member of the PA. You can be involved as much or as little as you choose. Feel free to approach 
any of the PA committee members for a chat – we are all extraordinarily nice! Keep an eye on the communica-
tion board that lives in the passive play area, just outside the office. News of events and other articles of inter-
est are posted there, and soon there will be photos of all the committee members so that you can look out for us 
around the place. 
 
Changes to the Committee in 2017 
We warmly welcome Yvonne Williams (Treasurer), Elizabeth Watkin (Secretary), Fiona D’Abico and Monica 
Deehan (general committee members) to their new roles. 
 
First-day-back Morning Tea 
It was fantastic to see so many new (and old!) faces at the first-day-back morning tea. A big thank you to the 
generous families who brought along the tasty treats. 
 
Prep/Year 1 Welcome Barbeque: Thursday 9 February 6 P.M. 
There will be another opportunity for new and old families to socialize this coming Thursday at the prep/year 1 
welcome barbeque. This event was a great success last year – a chance for parents, teachers and kids to get to 
know each other in a relaxed setting. Dinner is provided and the children will be able to watch a movie while 
the adults mingle and chat. We extend a very warm invitation to all prep and year 1 families. 
 
Parents’ Association meeting: Tuesday 7 February 7 P.M., Zebedee Room  
Our first meeting for 2017 will be this Tuesday evening. Future meeting times will be published in a forthcom-
ing newsletter. The meetings are monthly and alternate between Tuesday and Wednesday nights. If you would 
like to be involved or are just curious about the role of the PA, please feel free to come along. There will be no 
pressure for you to commit to anything, and we would love to see you there! The Zebedee room (for those of 
you who are new to the school) is located close to the carpark and faces the Mary MacKillop Space (where as-
semblies are held). 

 

Instrumental Music Lessons  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

ROCKiSKOOL is now accepting new enrolments for instrumental music 

lessons at school. Tuition is available for Singing, Ukulele, Guitar, Bass Guitar, 
Drums, Tin Whistle, Recorder, Flute, Clarinet, Clarineo, Saxophone, Trumpet 
and Trombone. Lessons are in small groups or for the serious Musos, solo les-
sons are available as well. For more information on the program and to enroll, 

please visit our website at -  www.rockiskool.com.  
Or call Anthony Merchant on 0425 738 420. 

mailto:yourpa.sjm@gmail.com
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https://goo.gl/ClNuAi https://goo.gl/HLCYdO 

https://goo.gl/ClNuAi
https://goo.gl/HLCYdO
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St John’s Twilight School Sports   
 

The St. John’s Twilight Sports athletics carnival will be held on Monday the 20th February from 4:45 to 7:00 
pm weather permitting at the Bill Sewart Athletics Track in Burwood East (behind Nunawading Basketball 
stadium).  We encourage all families to come along to support and cheer on our wonderful students.  
 
Students will have the chance to prepare and train for the event during sport and PE lessons prior to our Twi-
light sports night.  Relay practice lead by the Year 6 sports captains will be held on the tennis courts during 
first half of lunchtime on the following days;  
 

Dillon (blue) Friday 10th Feb 
Lyon  (green) – Tuesday 14th Feb 
Durkin (red) Thursday 16th Feb 
Coghlan (gold) Friday 17th Feb 
 

Students are encouraged to wear their sports uniform and coloured t- shirt on their practice day. 
 
A separate notice regarding the Twilight sports will be sent home today with students with relevant infor-
mation to be returned to school by Wednesday 15th of February.  
 
Tom Jackson 

Marathon Club 
Come and join us for fun, fitness and food!!! 
 
Every Tuesday and Thursday, students from years 3-6 are invited to join us for a brisk walk, a jog or a no-
nonsense run! 
 

We meet at 7.45 in the school foyer , leave the school premises for a short time and return to the multi-purpose 
room for breakfast. Students are supervised at all times . 
 

Students are asked to bring $5.00 per term to cover food costs. 
 

Begins tomorrow ……….Tuesday, 7 February. 
 
It would be wonderful to see some new faces ……...We look forward to seeing you there! 
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St John’s Term 1, 2017 Calendar 

Parent/ Teacher/ Students  
“Getting to Know You” Discussions 

Parent/ Teacher/ Students  
“Getting to Know You” Discussions 

Thu  9th 
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“When we learn together, we GROW together” 
 

Our word for 2017 is GROW. As a school we will be looking for ways to ensure we grow in all aspects of our 
being. 
 
In the display in the foyer, students have written goals and aspirations for the year, ways in which they would 
like to grow. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

At St. John’s, we value quality learning and teaching and it is our core business as a school. Our goal in Learn-
ing and Teaching from our School Improvement Plan is to “further develop a high quality contemporary learn-
ing environment in which all students are challenged and supported to experience ongoing success and which 
leads to higher levels of student engagement and improved student outcomes”. 
 
This year we aim to focus on engaging students and parents more in the learning process. Staff will continue to 
receive professional learning on how we can enhance quality learning and teaching at St. John’s. We hope to 
keep you regularly informed on the professional learning staff are receiving and how this is impacting students 
learning. 
 
We look forward to leading and learning with you this year. 
 
Many thanks, 
Monica and Bianca. 

 We are each unique and beautiful 
but together  

we are a masterpiece 

Here are a sample of some of our goals: 
I want to grow into a healthy and kind person- Alana (Prep) 
I’m going to grow by learning from my mistakes- Harrison (1/2) 
I will grow by focusing in SEL to help me learn to be the best per-
son I can be- Tristan (3/4) 
This year I will grow bravery and I will keep persisting in my work



nt 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

This semester the 5/6 learning area will be trialling electronic learning journals, using the program ‘Seesaw’. 
Seesaw is a student driven portfolio and provides the opportunity for students to independently document 
what they are learning in the classroom. They can show evidence of their learning using photos, videos, draw-
ings, text, PDFs and links.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Seesaw not only shows the child’s end result, but the learning process as they can reflect on their learning us-
ing their many built in tools such as audio recording, drawing and captions. Once their work is uploaded, it is 
immediately accessible to not only teachers but also parents. Teachers must always approve of any work be-
fore it is uploaded and parents get notified via app notifications or email when their child has uploaded a new 
piece of work. Your child’s learning journal is private and secure and only you as the parent and the teacher 
have access to it. 

 

The benefits are that it provides students with an authentic audience as they can receive real, 
timely feedback. It also allows parents to support their child’s learning at home.  
 

For parents to have access to their child’s work they must download the Seesaw app. Seesaw is 
supported by iOS devices, android devices, chromebooks and kindle fire. You will also receive a 
signup code from either Monica or Tom, so you can access your child’s learning journal. 
 

At the conclusion of the semester we will be requesting feedback from the year 5/6 families about their likes/
dislikes about the app. Depending on the feedback, we will inform you whether other year levels will be using 
this program in the second half of the year.  
 

If you have any questions or wonderings about this trial or the program, please do not hesitate to speak to us. 
 

Bianca, Monica and Tom.  

Class Act 50 Task Challenge 
Building a Better Online World 

 

This term the 3-6s will be participating in the Class Act 50 Task Challenge, which is supported by the Office of 
the Children’s eSafety Commissioner. As students are signing chromebook contracts and agreeing to acceptable 
user policies, this challenge has been designed to support schools to consider and act on the issues the digital 
world can present. The challenge involves 50 quick tasks which prompt students to take control of their online 
safety and develop a culture of respect both online and offline. The tasks encourage self-reflection, group dis-
cussion and class action and will be completed as a tuning in activity during their ICT lessons. 
 

I will also include some of the tasks in the newsletter and I encourage you to discuss them with your child/ren. 
 

An example of a task: 
   True or false.  The online world is safer than the real word.  Discuss. 
 

If you have any questions about this, please do not hesitate to come and talk to me. 
 

Kind regards, 
 

Bianca.  
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IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER: 
    
 

FEBRUARY 19 Sunday Founders Day Mass/ 65th  Parish Anniversary/ Farwell to Fr Mark, 
11.15am   23 Thursday Children and God Evening with Helen Carboon  
      - Prep Parents and Child, 7.30pm 
   24 Friday Feb Feast 
   26 Sunday Parish Family Mass, 9.45am 

Our goal in our School Improvement Framework for the Education in Faith Sphere is: 
To partner with all in the community to deepen our understanding of the Catholic faith, its liturgical 
rituals and scripture in order to live out the faith in both word and action. 
 

Our intended outcome is: 
That all in the school community will grow in their valuing and understanding of the importance of Catholic 
faith and traditions in the living out of their daily lives. 
 

With a renewed Religious Education Curriculum Framework released last year, staff professional learning will be cen-
tred around this document. We will be focusing on  planning and assessing the teaching and learning of Religious Edu-
cation, with discussion and learning around student work samples. Prayer will also be another important focus. 
 

Social Justice 

We hosted a Just Leadership Day last Friday. Students learned what justice is and how to contribute to making a more 
just world. 
 

 

Founders Day Mass 
Please mark  February 19th in your diaries as we celebrate Founder’s Day, the 65th Parish Anniversary and 
say good bye and thank you to Fr Mark Reynolds at the 11:15 am parish mass. 
 

A parish BBQ will follow mass. 
 
Congratulations 
Congratulations to Will Adams and Conor and Tristan Crawley who participated in a welcoming ceremony at 
a Sunday  parish mass late last year.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a wonderful week,  
 

Monica 

Last Friday 3 February we met with Megan, Patty and Vivian from 
Caritas Australia. We invited students from St. James and St Jo-
seph's to talk about what it means to be a Just Leader. We heard 
stories about people from all over the world whose lives changed 
with the help of Caritas Australia like Dinia who cared for her com-
munity by sharing her new knowledge about growing crops and food 
to eat and have a healthier life. 
We also thought of different ways we could help bring about aware-
ness and raise money, here at St John’s, for the people who need it 
the most. Some of our ideas were to sell sorbet outside of school, 
raise money for medical equipment and education and to help the 
poor and needy get the necessary resources that they need to live a 
good and healthy life. 
 

Written by Charlotte, David and Chloe 
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